
The North Burns Cemetery Association 

May 1, 2012 

Dear Association Members: 

The annual meeting of the North Burns Cemetery Association will be Sunday, May 27, 2012 at 1:30 pm at the 

Church of Christ Building at Burns Flat, OK. Your attendance and ideas at the annual meeting will be greatly 

appreciated. 

Please advise if this letter has been forwarded to you from a previous address, in order for us to update the master 

files for future mailings. Please advise if you have an email address that we may send future correspondence to. 

This will save the association monies in sending out the mailings. 

If you have no plans to use the remaining spaces you own in the cemetery, please notify me in writing so the 

spaces may be resold to others. If you have made plans for other family/friends to use these spaces, please advise 

me by letter in order for our records to accurately reflect your wishes. This will eliminate confusion for loved 

ones at the time of final need. As per the rules and regulations, spaces may not be sold by anyone other than the 

board members of the association. Refunds for returned spaces is prohibited by the regulations. 

If you would like to make a donation for the maintenance of the cemetery or would like to send money in memory 

of a loved one, please make checks payable to the North Burns Association and mail to the address listed above. 

If this donation is made in memory of a loved one, be sure to note name and address of individual(s) you would 

like the acknowledgement mailed to. 

In the original regulations set forth in 1927, (item #10) the following stipulation was made:  

 No Lots or parcels of grounds shall be defined by an so-called fence, railing, coping, hedge, embankment 

or ditch, or contain any case, seat, wirework, rock or other architectural object or any wooden structure 

except as is specifically allowed and consented to by the Board of Trustees. 

Several items have appeared in the cemetery and will be removed on July 1, 2012. If you would like to bring them 

for the Memorial Day Celebration, you may do so and they will be left on the grave site until June 10. If they are 

not removed by the owner by June 10 they will be removed by the Board trustees and placed outside the fenced 

area. If they are not picked up by July1, they will be disposed of. These items make mowing difficult and more 

expensive and these are the reasons the regulation was made. 

The fence has posed problems in the past. The board will be discussing repair or the possible removal of the 

existing fence. 

If you would like to review all the information on the history or Rules and Regulations of the North Burns 

Cemetery, you may go to the following website: 

 www.cottonboll.com/~north_burns_cemetery 

There has also been a problem with individuals driving on the grass. We wish to preserve the grass that is growing 

at the cemetery; therefore we ask that you drive in the driveways only. 

We appreciate your support and hope to see you at the annual meeting. 

Sincerely, 

Cheryl Adams 

Secretary – Treasurer 

North Burns Cemetery Association 

Post Office Box 25 

Burns Flat, OK 73624 

http://www.cottonboll.com/~north_burns_cemetery

